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-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gavel). . . Good morning. The meeting of the Water
Resources Committee for Tuesday, November 29, 2011, will come to order. We
have a bare quorum at this time. I know other Members will be joining us shortly,
but we wanted to get started. It’s five after nine and we have a number of
testifiers, so the Chair wanted to make sure we get started.
First of all, I’d like to identify and, and welcome the Committee members that are
here this morning. First of all, Joseph Pontanilla, our Vice-Chair and the
Vice-Chair of the Council.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning.
Ms. Gladys Baisa.

Our lovely young lady from Upcountry,

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair. Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning.
Mr. Robert Carroll.

And then our East Maui representative,

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And myself, the Chair, Michael Victorino. Right now, excused
at this time is Elle Cochran, Riki Hokama, and Mike White. In fact, as I speak
now Mr. Hokama is joining us so we’d like to say good morning to Mr. Hokama.
From the Administration, we have David Taylor, the Director of Water Supply.
MR. TAYLOR: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Counsel.

And then we have Edward Kushi, our Deputy Corporation

MR. KUSHI: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Our Staff this morning. . .our invaluable Staff is
Kim Willenbrink, who’s substituting for Michael Geers, and Yvette Bouthillier,
the Committee Secretary. This morning we have just one. . .also excuse me
before I go on, we also have David Goode, Director of Public Works or his
representative. Oh, he’s here. Good morning, Mr. Goode. So, we have
Mr. Goode here for expert or I should say some additional information if
necessary.
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This morning we have just one item on the agenda, WR-8, Water Availability.
The Committee is in receipt of a County Communication 11-0, I mean, 306, from
myself, Councilman Victorino, transmitting a draft bill entitled “A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING ARTICLE 1 OF TITLE 14, MAUI COUNTY
CODE, AND TITLE 18, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO WATER
AVAILABILITY”. The purpose of the draft bill is to amend Title 14, Maui
County Code, and to allow. . .and (1) to allow an engineering report to be
accepted by the Department of Health as continuous proof of a long-term
reliability of sources of water; (2) exempt large lot subdivisions from water
source development agreements and private entities from provision of Chapter
14.12, Maui County Code; and (3) to make discretionary the Director of Water
Supply considerations of provisions of Section 14.12.050, Maui County Code,
when reviewing engineering reports; and (4) to provide Chapter 14.12, Maui
County Code, should expire in two years from the effective date of this ordinance.
So, basically, ladies and gentlemen, it is the Chair’s wish to review the Water
Availability Bill. It’s been four years since it was passed and it was my desire
along with a number of people to take a look at it. Now, I understand that there
will be pros and cons in anything we do, but it is an opportunity for the
community at large to hear and see the various differences and to be able to see
that this Committee has taken proactive approaches to various bills and
ordinances so that we may review it and make necessary changes to improve it.
So, with that in mind, ladies and gentlemen, I’d like to get into public testimony,
if there’s no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. First of all, I’ll ask all testifiers and all those who are
in the gallery right now to make sure your phones are turned off or put on silent
mode or vibrate so that we will not be interrupted. Decorum will be followed.
Each public. . .each testifier will be allowed three minutes and one minute to
conclude, and then the Council members will have an opportunity to question
them on related testimony. At this time, we have, I think, 12 testifiers, so I’d like
to get started. First testifier is Grant Chun and he’s representing A&B. He is
Vice-President of A&B and then he is to be followed by Irene Bowie from Maui
Tomorrow. Good morning, Mr. Chun.
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .
MR. CHUN: Good morning, Chair Victorino. Good morning, Chair, and Committee
members. I’m Grant Chun, Vice-President of A&B Properties. I commend the
Committee on its willingness to address the critical need for the establishment of
new water sources for our community. I think that the proposed amendments in
-3-

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
November 29, 2011

the bill before you will be most helpful in ensuring that we are doing everything
we can to make sure that there is water for our needs into the future.
Being that this is your initial meeting on this matter, I would like to request that
you consider an amendment to the proposal before you, which is outlined in the
correspondence that I have submitted as written testimony. Essentially this
amendment would allow the, the Department of Water Supply to issue a written
verification of it, of its intent to provide water service subject to availability,
including an acknowledgment by the applicant that water service cannot be
guaranteed.
I think that it’s important to give the Director the authority and flexibility to
ensure that water will be available for a given proposal in whatever way he deems
appropriate so that plans can be reviewed and projects can get going again. This
language is an attempt to provide that flexibility.
Thank you again for your consideration and for your work on this very important
matter.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chun. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you, Mr. Chun. And before I ask Ms. Bowie to come up, I’d like to
recognize the Members, Ms. Cochran and Mr. White, who are now in attendance.
Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Irene Bowie representing Maui Tomorrow, the Executive
Director, followed by Mr. Charles Jencks.
MS. BOWIE: Good morning, Chair, and Council members. I’m Irene Bowie, Maui
Tomorrow Foundation. We have some real concerns with this proposed
ordinance, in particular, some of the language changes. Under Section 14.12.020,
substituting “approved” engineering report for “accepted” engineering report in
definitions. This engineering report is required by the State Department of
Health, an application for the use of a new water source. DOH approves the use
based on this report. There’s no use of the term “accepted” in DOH’s regulations
for processing this report. Unless the engineering report is approved by the
Department of Health there’s no professional verification that the report is
adequate in its declaration of adequate source for the proposed use. It appears
that this amendment will only require the applicant to submit the engineering
report to the Department of Health in order to receive a receipt that DOH has
“accepted” it for review. This undermines the very purpose of the ordinance,
which is verification of a reliable water source and means that a developer can
submit an engineering report to DOH, have them “accept” it for review, and then
submit a receipt for an “accepted” engineering report to Department of Water
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Supply, and receive subdivision approval without verification of a long-term
reliable supply of water.
In Section 14.12.040, written verification of a long-term reliable supply of water,
it deletes the requirement to provide proof of water prior to submittal of
subdivision construction plans and allows the Director to provide a written
verification of the receipt of an “accepted” engineering report in order to receive
subdivision approval. Again, this undermines the scientific verification of a
long-term reliable source of water and allows the subdivision to be constructed
without it. Eventually the engineering report will have to be approved by DOH in
order to produce the well or whatever source they intend to use. But if it turns out
that there’s not sufficient water, who will be responsible to provide water to those
lot owners? Will that be the County?
And in Section 14.12.050, the Director of Water Supply has the obligation to
review and comment on all engineering reports submitted to DOH. This section
lists factors to be considered in the review and comment to DOH. Much of this
list comes from approval criteria listed in the State Water Code. Changing “the
Director shall consider” to “the Director may consider” undermines the entire
purpose of this section to safeguard against unintended adverse impacts for the
use of a new source. How does this further the purpose of this ordinance to
protect, preserve, and manage our water as a public trust if the Director of Water
Supply doesn’t have to consider adverse effects in the review of a new water
source?
In closing, I’d just like to say that in 2007, then Water Director, Jeff Eng, called
the ordinance a wonderful tool and a significant step toward getting Maui’s water
shortfall under control. Now, Chair Victorino, was saying four years ago Maui
was in a different time. Well as far as water sources go, what has changed in that
time? “Show Me the Water” is our reality check on what the carrying capacity of
this island really is. So, I urge you to take a long and considered look at this
before we go forward. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Bowie. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you, Ms. Bowie. Next testifier is Charles Jencks and he’s speaking on his
behalf and followed by Miles McComber. . .McClure, excuse me.
MR. JENCKS: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good morning, everyone. Just a few comments.
I’d like to say initially that I support the revisions to the bill. I also appreciate the
fact that the, the Committee exempted affordable housing which, I think, was a
step in the right direction in a previous amendment to the bill. I would say that
water shouldn’t be used as a land use regulatory tool. It’s a part of infrastructure.
You have community plans. You have the Maui Island Plan you’re working on.
You have zoning, which are really the tools that you use to regulate land use.
Highways aren’t a regulatory tool. Waste disposal is not. Water shouldn’t either.
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I would say to you that the, the proposed revisions to this bill will facilitate a
couple of things. Number one, any of the large scale project, other than infill, in
Maui County starts with a large lot. It may start with a, a hundred acre parcel or a
670 acre parcel. The next step in that process is breaking that parcel down into
smaller lots or large lots if you will by definition. It’s easier to get financing if
you can accomplish that quickly. It’s easier to get financing to then establish or
create water source if you need to do so if the County water is not available. But
then that also takes you to the last point and that is that I strongly believe that the
bill that was passed four years ago drove landowners to create their own source
and water supply for their projects. I don’t think, I don’t think that’s in the best
interest of the County.
At the time and perhaps prior to the passage of the bill there was much hysteria
about the lack of source development in Maui County. I think you need to give
the new Administration a chance. I think you need to push them to create source
and deliver it to the, to the community plan regions as defined in the Charter for
the Department of Water Supply. I don’t think the bill serves the best, best
interest of the people of Maui County. I think it’s divisive. I think it pits
landowner against landowner. And, I think, we should go back to relying on the
County of Maui to supply the source for all the projects.
I’m fortunate, I’m able to, to create source. I’ve done that. I’ve, I’ve drilled four
wells in Maui County in the last six years. Every one of them have been
successful. I’d rather not have to do that, but I have to do it to make my projects
be successful. I would prefer going back to the County system. You have
worked with the Director of Water Supply and the Mayor, get the source
developed, supply it to the community plan districts as provided in the Charter,
get away from this bill. So, I support also the sunset provision. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Questions for the testifier? Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Charlie, thank you for your testimony.
Yeah, I kind of agree that, you know, we shouldn’t pit developers against
developers but just a question. As we move forward on the General Plan we
gonna to take up the urban growth boundaries. And if you say that the County of
Maui should be the one that provide water then shouldn’t we look at the
urban. . .proposed urban growth boundaries and plan from there rather than
hodgepodge?
MR. JENCKS: I would agree with that 100 percent.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
MR. JENCKS: That, that’s going back to land use as a tool, not water, but land use.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yes. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Other questions? Ms., Ms. Cochran and then Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Good morning, Mr. Jencks.
MR. JENCKS: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You mentioned that this shouldn’t be a land use tool.
MR. JENCKS: That’s correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I’m reading past Deputy Corporation Counsel’s
statements and it actually. . .they actually stated water availability bill would be a
land use ordinance. So, I mean, it came straight from our legal and -MR. JENCKS: But, but…
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --I think it has a connection.
MR. JENCKS: Water definitely has a connection. It’s a part of the system, but you
don’t, you shouldn’t be making land use decisions based upon the availability of
water. That’s a source that should be developed by the County. If you look at the
Charter, and you look at the section under water supply, it says provide the
services to the community plan districts in Maui County. That’s their job to
supply the water. You don’t use water as a, as a zoning tool. You don’t use it as
a land use tool. It’s, it’s infrastructure.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Jencks. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you,
Mr. Jencks, for being here this morning. I hear you loud and clear about why we
initially passed this bill and the desire to change it and the idea, of course, putting
the onus back on the County Water Department that they then will have to
develop the source if the developers aren’t the ones to do it anymore. My concern
is that we do have history and the history hasn’t been so hot. I really would think
that, that responsibility belongs in the Water Department but, you know, our
system is. . .doesn’t operate very, very well. And coordinating the General Plan
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to the budget to land…you know, land use approvals, and permits, and all that
stuff really requires a holistic approach to everything and we’re not very good at
that. If we don’t do a very good job of providing source--and I hope we, you
know, I’m optimistic--would the developers be still willing to help?
MR. JENCKS: Absolutely. If you work together with the private sector…how much
water is needed? Where is it needed? The water is here. The issue is getting it
out of the ground and delivering it to where it’s needed. Those are the big issues
in my opinion. I think it’d be. . .working with the private sector would be the way
to go in a, in a cooperative, in a cooperative way.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think it’s imperative if we’re gonna, you know, get what
we want. I don’t know that we can do it alone. I think we definitely will need a
partnership with anybody wanting to do a project.
MR. JENCKS: I think you can. I think you can do it. It’s been done in the past. You’re
right, the record isn’t very great but, I think, if you work with the new Director of
Water Supply--he’s a bright young guy--I think you can get it done.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Very good. We have high hopes. Thank you very much.
MR. JENCKS: You’re welcome.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Have any other questions? Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, just one last thing.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, you know, I believe in private-public partnership.
But it, you know, we hear from the Water Director all the time is that, you know,
he does have plans. He needs some money to complete those work and, and here
we are, nine Members, sitting on the Council that need to make those important
decisions because when you look at the resources that is required to provide
water, we alone, the County alone, cannot provide. We need public-private
partnership in order for things to move, and it’s going to be the onus upon us, nine
Members, to decide the fate of water for this particular County. . .for this County,
not particular, Maui County. So, I thought I’d pass that comment to you because
it, it is very important in regards to resources that we have, what we can provide
to the Water. . .Department to make things move forward. So, I was. . .thank you.
Thank you for your testimony.
MR. JENCKS: Good point.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: And then, and, and in closing I’ll say to you, Mr. Jencks, that
public-private partnerships is not something that this bill would eliminate in any
way.
MR. JENCKS: I agree.
CHAIR VICTORINO: What this will do, I think, is try to hit the County who has not
developed any sources since 2000, which was Pookela, and to get them really
back on track, because one of the biggest things I hear with the public is why do
these developers have all the water? Well they’ve put all the money. They’ve put
all the effort. They’ve put all the risk. Obviously they take the water, the
majority of the water, and it’s our public trust. So, I think, a better look at it and
this is one step in that direction, you know, I think, that’s what I want people to
understand. We’re moving in that direction. It’s a public trust and it needs to be
treated as that. Thank you, Mr. Chair [sic].
MR. JENCKS: Terrific, thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Jencks. Next testifier is Miles McClure and he’s
testifying for MAE Manufacturing, for himself. Miles? You’re…
MR. McCLURE (spoke from audience): I’m not a witness.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well somebody signed up for you then.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: A witness.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, that’s fine. No problem, Miles. That’s okay,
Mr. McClure, no problem. Next testifier is Alice Lee. Okay, sorry about that.
And then followed by Nelson Waikiki.
MS. LEE: Good morning, Mr. Chair, and Members of the Water Resources Committee.
And happy holidays. My name is Alice Lee and I’m testifying on behalf of
Hui O Na Wai. And this is a coalition of concerned citizens who support the
development of new water sources for Maui.
As you know, we are in the midst, in the midst of an economic crisis and many of
our people are floating in a sea of anxiety. Family members, friends, neighbors,
many do not have jobs, and others are struggling to survive as they grapple with
cuts to their work hours, base pay, benefits, company downsizing, and budget
reductions. The last thing we need is to smother our economy with regulations
we don’t need and which actually serve to impede and delay economic recovery.
The water availability ordinance has been in existence for five years and it doesn’t
work. In practice this ordinance has served to shift the responsibility of
developing new water sources from the County to private entities even though the
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Charter explicitly mandates the Department of Water Supply to implement
community plans. The Department can still build new or expanded systems with
this current ordinance but at their own pace. The last new source in Central Maui
was developed almost 12 years ago.
The proliferation of private water sources will lead to a fragmentation of the water
systems and will not necessarily be synchronized with the community plans. In
fact, individual projects will direct where growth grows. The deliberate,
painstaking process, part and parcel, of formulating each community plan on
Maui will be overridden by helter-skelter growth patterns based on where private
entities decide to build, that is, if private entities decide to build. Water systems
are expensive and are subject to a long and arduous review and approval process,
often riddled with unanticipated requirements and conditions. I think the water
availability ordinance needs to be revised to make it workable in the interim, but
ultimately it needs to be sunsetted.
Obtaining financing for any project is difficult in today’s environment. Funders
are extremely conservative. They scrutinize local regulations much more closely
and all the nuances associated with obtaining entitlements, permits, and water.
They don’t risk millions of dollars on projects that are mired in uncertainty. We
need to make every effort to re-energize our economy. We need to face reality,
recognize what we thought would work, did not. If we don’t need it let’s
eliminate it and move on because a lot of people are counting on us. Again, I
urge you to support to the recommended changes to the water availability
ordinance, especially the sunset provision. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Lee. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you, Ms. Lee.
MS. LEE: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Next testifier is Nelson Waikiki, Jr., Opunui Water Company,
LLC, followed by Raymond Gonsalves.
MR. WAIKIKI: Good morning, Board Members, and Happy Thanksgiving. My name is
Nelson Waikiki. I’m the Chief Executive Officer of Opunui Water Company.
First and foremost, the U.S. is in debt $15 trillion. Second, the County obviously
does not have the mandated funds right now to do the projects they need to do,
which means that as the board member had said that we need to do joint ventures.
I believe and I agree with that. Secondly, the County is in a position of a County
level so let’s just start really briefly, real quickly, chain of command, Feds,
Congress. So, Congress had mandated U.S. Constitution of our fifth amendment,
which is the prohibiting, the taking of property and water without just
compensation.
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Okay, now, let’s get back to the water process. Federal grants, we need money
for Federal grants. So, how you gonna get Federal grants unless you have a
federally regulated public water utility company, just like Maui Electric
Company, federally regulated. So, everyone goes to them to pay a water [sic]
bill. We come to a water company to pay our water bill. Now in that essence, I,
the Opunui Water Company, federally regulated, can go for the Federal grants,
provide the money back into the system to get. . .for funding that we need to
provide reservoirs, provide an upgrade of these systems, and to project meters.
Now once those things have been allocated through the County and through the
private entity, now we have water allocation. Now we have transparency and
monies. Now we have transparency in County development. Now we have
everything that you’re talking about in a view plain. So that means that the
existing EMI, A&B, HC&S, Maui Land and Pine, West Maui Land Company, all
these companies now become accountable to not only their ownership of their
property, as the Chair has mentioned, but they come accountable to the water use
that they’ve been using all these years, which we haven’t seen a return on yet.
Okay.
So under the Federal guidelines Opunui Water Company is prepared to provide
accountability and transparency, but I also have access to the water. I have about
20 million gallons of access. All I need to do is work with the County to get a
contract to get my monies with the Federal guidelines to support this transmission
into the grid. Now once that goes into the grid, I meter, I bring a geologist into
the system to provide the quality assurance that meets the Federal guidelines,
which is the Safe Water Act, the Drink Water Act. It’s all Federal. You cannot
get away from any of it. Why? Because we have law. . .725 H.R. was just
recently signed by the President of the United States of America. I mentioned
that in the last meeting. Why did he sign that? Because he knows that in Hawaii
we haven’t federally regulated public utility company yet. So, if that’s true then
we need to step towards that first before we can move to land development, land
use usage, all these activities going on.
We have water cellblocks in the community right now that haven’t been tapped in
since 2002. Now we’re tapping into ‘em, we’re finding that we’re not upgraded,
we’re finding that these systems aren’t available. So, if they’re not then we need
to take a different approach. We need to move to another location, find these
intricate properties, which I have access to right now. And I have access to about
20 million gallons. In that essence that would provide at least minimum 15,000
meters. That would create jobs. That would put the bank into a position to open
up their lending to the, those who are working. Those foreclosure homes that are
in the system can be filled by those who are working. The other homes that open
up through the process can be sold over a course of time but affordable, not high
end. You have to bring these comps down. The only way you’re going to be able
to bring it, you need a substantial process, and you need the water in position. So,
at the end of the day we are able to get our Federal grants back. We are able to go
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to the New York Stock Exchange. We are able to do a public offering, IPOs.
Everybody pours in, everybody comes together, and now we have accountability
transparency for everyone to do. And then, Mr. Taylor is happy because not only
he has the funding, he has a legitimate company to review and oversight on. The
Council is happy because everything is transparent. And if you don’t have
transparency like we haven’t had in the last 11 years on this water issue we
haven’t moved forward.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Waikiki?
MR. WAIKIKI: So at the end of the day I’d like to move forward by asking the County
to please amend this and also to please give a Hawaiian owned company a chance
to develop water.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Waikiki. I was gonna try to stop you but you
were going 280.
MR. WAIKIKI: Thank you, sir.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. WAIKIKI: Only get so much time. Sorry, Council.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, and thank you. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you, Mr. Waikiki.
MR. WAIKIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Appreciate it. Next testifier is Raymond Gonsalves and he is also
with Opunui Water Company, LLC, followed by Mark Hyde.
MR. GONSALVES: Good morning, everybody.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Morning.
MR. GONSALVES: I just started with Opunui Water Company, worked out with, out of
Kauaula Valley checking out the amount of water. . .gallons of water coming out
of Kauaula Valley side. And, I think, you know, the County, they need help so
they should go for the Federal regulated public water utility company. So that
way everybody would have a lot of water in the West Side and wherever else they
need it where they can run the pipes to. And that’s all I got to say.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you, Mr. Gonsalves. Any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you, sir. Okay. Mark Hyde is speaking on, on his behalf,
followed by Victor Pellegrino.
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MR. HYDE: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning.
MR. HYDE: We all come to this with our own perspectives and here is mine. I think it
would be very helpful to have the purpose and the intent of this bill explained to
the public, laying out what the problem is that’s intended to be solved, and
explain the thoughts behind and the expected effect of each wording change,
especially given the backdrop of comments made by the Mayor, the Realtors
Association, the Contractors Association, and developers to the effect that the
“Show Me the Water” ordinance should be either repealed or marginalized.
In addition, we have a segment of our community who’ve recently published
advertisements promoting the concept that Maui has abundant water, implying the
concern for our water supply is unfounded by simplistically totaling the published
estimated sustainable yields of our aquifers and subtracting current urban use and
resting their case. Now diametrically opposed to this view are respected and
knowledgeable scientists as well as the Department of Land and Natural
Resources, who are warning us together of long-term declining rainfall in Hawaii,
coupled with increasing temperatures measured over a hundred years, resulting in
higher evaporation rates and lower water retention, both now and predicted into
the future.
In November of 2011, that is this month, the Department of Land and Natural
Resources released a comprehensive plan of reforestation of the Hawaiian Islands
because it believes that our water is “at risk”. Noting that, and I’m quoting now
from their report, a century long trend of declining rainfall has accelerated with a
12 percent decline in the last 20 years alone. Also stating that estimates of Iao
Valley water, groundwater, which supplies a majority of Maui’s municipal water,
declined dramatically since the 1990’s. We also have the benefit of USGS
reports, the most recent of which indicated that rainfall in the last 12 months has
been 54 percent of normal. Now this is not a blip. This is a long-term trend, a
long-term trend. It’s also noted and measured that the transition zone between
salt water and fresh water in our most important Iao Aquifer has been rising
consistently.
We should also acknowledge that our Iao Aquifer complex, which is the sole
source of water for Central and South Maui essentially, is under the receivership
of the CWRM due to lack of good oversight by the County and consequent
overuse and decline, which was the genesis for the water law now sought to be
amended. Given this, we don’t need the weak and existing water resource
ordinances, because nothing has changed since adoption of water protection laws,
except that we now have a better, better data showing that our water future is
much more dire than previously known. What we need is for the County to step
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up and lead the effort to protect existing resources while developing new water
sources.
The mission of the Water Department needs to be broadened from that of a mere
utility to a problem solver complete with adequate funding to fulfill a bigger
mission. And as that is occurring, we must refrain from opening the floodgates of
development in the absence of a sustainable water supply. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Hyde. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you, Mr. Hyde. Next testifier is Victor Pellegrino and he’s just speaking on
his behalf, followed by John Duey.
MR. PELLEGRINO: Good morning, everyone. Thank you for allowing me, me to be
here. This amendment does not reflect good planning. First off, we must
understand water law. I will preface my argument with a question and then with
water law.
Why is the County of Maui illegally purchasing surface/stream water up to
8.7 million gallons per day at present, and thereby violating Hawaii’s State law as
documented in 1978, when the State of Hawaii’s Constitutional Convention
identified the State’s obligation to protect, control, and regulate the use of
Hawaii’s water resources for the benefit of its people? Under Article XI,
Section 7, also, in Article XI, Section 1, provides a clear statement that all public
natural resources are held in trust by the State for the benefit of the people.
Section 7, XL, also states, the State has an obligation to protect, control, regulate
the use of Hawaii’s water resources for the benefit of the people. If the County
Council wants to rewrite “Show Me the Water” Bill, and kill it two years from
now, it must first address the County’s law-breaking procedures and costs of this
water purchased from the private water companies and charged wrongly to every
Maui resident water user.
Second, in Section 1, “approved” should not be changed to “accepted”. I’m an
English professor, by the way, retired. These words have two different meanings.
“Acceptance” has to do with receiving. “Approval” has to do with being in
agreement with the content. For example, accepting an EIS is just a transference
of a document from one person or one group to another. Approval or
nonapproval of an EIS takes place after review. To change the wording from
“approved” to “acceptance” creates a weak document. Any reference to
“accepted” must read as “approved”.
Just as important, in 14.12.050, Director’s comments of engineering reports,
“shall” should not be changed to “may”. “May” suggests, I might do this, such as
A and B in the list, but maybe not the others. That’s too haphazard. “Shall”
means I will do A and B, and all of the rest in the list. Thus, these two words
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have different meanings, and using “may” will result in improper procedures and
creating numerous loopholes. Any reference to “may” must read as “shall”.
Next, regarding 14.12.050.E, H, I, and L, speaking of our adverse environmental
concerns. Where is the water in Iao Stream? In Waikapu Stream? In all of
Na Wai Eha? East Maui? Which streams currently reach the ocean? Which
streams . . .(clears throat). . . excuse me, which stream waters are damned,
diverted, and sold against Hawaii State law? Most importantly, who are. . .why
are the many kalo farmers who currently have kuleana, riparian, and appurtenant
rights and who want to follow traditional farming practices, starved for water to
grow sustainable crops to feed Maui’s people?
Why are the current
interim. . .what are the interim stream flow standards? Which streams currently
have no stream flow standards? How can you change and then two years from
now delete the current water bill before analyzing questions like these?
Finally, as a reminder, all Council members, excepting Mr. Hokama and
Mr. Victorino who were absent, voted in favor of the “Show Me the Water” Bill
on December 10, 2007. That was pono. Now, four years later, you want to kill an
already good thing?
My conclusion, this bill is too haste. . .too loosely written, does not reflect the
Maui County General Plan, may lead to County and developer handshakes, and
gives rights and privileges to the Director that he/she should willingly reject as
written. Moreover, the bill does not reflect controlling growth and balancing
water availability. Kill this bill. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Mr. Pellegrino.

Questions for the testifier?

Seeing none, thank you,

MR. PELLEGRINO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, next testifier is Mr. John Duey testifying on his behalf and
followed by Mercer “Chubby” Vicens. Mr. Duey, good morning.
MR. DUEY: Aloha, Chair, and Members, and community. My name is John B. Duey.
As most of you know, I’ve been involved in this water issue since 2003. Eight
long years I’ve come here and beating my head against this podium. It is said that
insanity is doing the same thing over and over again and getting the same result. I
am getting close but here I goes again, maybe for the last time. I know now how
Glen Sheppard felt, rest his soul.
As you know, the “Show Me the Water” Bill was first introduced in
December 2005, by then Councilmember Dain Kane. Why? ‘Cause we had and
still have a water shortage. It finally passed on December 6, 2007, when
Councilmember Anderson was Chair of this Committee. It passed 7-0. You
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Chair and Councilmember Hokama were not there according to the
December 10, 2007, Maui News. Councilmember Mateo was quoted we have
told people repeatedly that we have, are in a crisis, and this provides us with
direction and a way of being more accountable, December 10, 2007, Maui News.
Interesting to note that the first time people in the Central Maui system were
asked to conserve water was August 25, 2007, just four months before this bill
was passed.
And now, again, the Mayor is asking us to conserve water. Why? Is it because
A&B’s huge Waiale project is on the horizon? After you became Chair of the
Water Resources Committee, the bill was gutted in February of this year. You
were quoted in The Maui News, February 16, 2011, offering changes that result in
a request from the prior Council, after the prior Council voted seven-zip in favor
of the bill. The current Water Director said then the more exemptions you give
the more likely it is we run out of water before new sources are developed. And
now you want to get rid of it entirely. Nothing has changed except A&B wants to
build 2,550 homes and use up to 2.8 million gallons of water that we don’t have.
Where are the new sources? Has the County condemned the West Maui
Watershed? Has the County condemned Iao Tunnel to get their 7.7 billion gallons
of water? From the tunnel, it goes back in the WWC, back in the stream to WWC
to sell. Has the County started building the Waiale reservoir? Has the County
urged CWRM to return the water to Iao so the aquifer could be charged at the rate
of 5.4 million gallons a day?
I still believe, as I did in ’05, ’06, and ’07, when I testified . . .(clears throat). . .
excuse me, for the “Show Me the Water” Bill, why should we, the taxpayers, be
responsible for supplying water to a developer who is making the money? Why
should they be allowed to build when Dave has to go find them the water? If you
really want to control the water, petition to have all the aquifers in the County
designated. Then CWRM would have control. As you know, only Iao is
designated. Kahului Aquifer sustainable yield is 1 million gallon and is being
pumped at 1.2 now. And two more wells have been drilled and will come on line
soon. The County is already buying public trust water from WWC, the Iao tunnel
and Iao surface water, and, of course, EMI, Upcountry and selling it to customers.
So, here is the scenario. The water is taken from the streams, us, the public; sold
to DWS, which is us, the taxpayers; and sold back to us, the consumer. What a
deal. Strengthen the bill. Do not destroy it. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Duey. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you, Mr. Duey. Next is Mercer “Chubby” Vicens for. . .he’s testifying on
his behalf followed by Richard Pohle.
MR. VICENS: Good morning, Chairman -- 16 -
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Morning.
MR. VICENS:
--Victorino, Members of the Committee.
My name is
Mercer “Chubby” Vicens. I live in Spreckelsville and I’m testifying on my own
behalf. As most of you know, I was a member of the General Plan Advisory
Committee, a group of 25. We worked for three years on trying to develop a 2030
Plan for the. . .for Maui County. And in that plan, they, I think we settled on
somewhere around 12,000 units that would be built to help: one, keep our ohana
home; two, be able to accommodate natural growth. And I might add at this time
we are at around 147,000 residents and really the last, the last well that has been
used--I say used because Pookela hasn’t--was in, in the ’70’s sometime. So,
we’ve had tremendous growth and yet we haven’t kept up with the water.
Whose responsibility is it? I submit it’s the responsibility of both the public
sector and the private sector. We have had many, many opportunities to work
with one another. For whatever reason, the difficult task has been to put the two
together on a continuous basis without selfishly wanting the bigger part of the pie.
This bill that was put in 2007 might have been right at the time because we were
in robust building and maybe it was a reason to slow down the economy a little
bit. We are in the opposite side of the spectrum today. People are hurting.
People are teetering in their jobs, reduction in a 40-hour week to a 20-hour week.
All of these things are, are with us. So, the economy, which is the driver is
lagging.
I submit that we should make the changes and I support this. . .these amendments.
I also think that if a bill serves no further purpose at some point in the future, it
should be taken off the books. I believe our books are overloaded with laws that
we haven’t used in ages and ages and this is one of the reasons. We have water,
ladies and gentlemen, we have water. Now, do we have the political will and the
will of the individual industries to go get it? That’s the question that we need to
answer and maybe when you work through the General Plan and decide whether
12,000 homes or what we’re going to build in the next 20, 30 years, you need to
be able to address the water at the same time. How do you travel there? It’s the
vehicle. It’s also an economic stimulator.
So, I suggest that we create incentives, not this incentives, and take the barriers
out of the way, and work as one people. We don’t have, we don’t have the haves
and have-nots. I don’t believe that. I believe people have done themselves in and
I would rather not be part of that environment. I love Maui. I think Maui is the
greatest place on earth and I want all of us to come together. Thank you,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Vicens. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you.
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MR. VICENS: Thank you very much.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Next testifier is Mr. Richard Pohle and he’s speaking as the
representative of UMLA, followed by Carol Reimann.

MR. POHLE: Hello, I’m Richard Pohle, a farmer. . .protea farmer on Crater Road. I
founded the Upcountry Meter List Association.
UMLA supports the elimination of the Water Availability Ordinance. This
ordinance, the fire flow regulation, and the meter list has controlled growth by
limiting meters rather than by the fairer zoning and planning policies. We
congratulate Chairman Victorino for making these good first steps to free the
public sector. . .private sector from Maui’s paralyzing regulations.
Repeal of the water availability regulation will certainly increase water usage.
Water is readily available but it is expensive to obtain and to pump up, especially
to Upcountry. How can we say that water down country is scarce when I look
down upon acres and acres of sugar cane sucking water into the atmosphere at
1.6 million gallons a day? How can I say water is scarce Upcountry when we
have wells often for sale to the Department for reasonable prices and all that is
required is money? Nevertheless, an effective conservation policy, which is
reasonable if you going to increase water usage, should consider modifying the
water rate structure during droughts. People don’t use much water. Irrigation
uses far more. If only personal uses counted, such as on a cruise liner, 18 gallons
a day per person will suffice. Drought is seasonal. To encourage water
conservation during drought, it only makes sense to raise water rates if usage
exceeds a baseline level for personal use. Let the personally accountable
Mayor. . .politically accountable Mayor trigger the rate increases by a drought
declaration.
The Council should not argue details such as who should water on what on days.
Council sets policy. For example, if all users pay equally for development is
policy number one and only new users pay for all development as policy number
ten, let the Council pick a number between one and ten and let the water men tell
you what the rates will be.
Now, I’ve taken the liberty of suggesting a few rates, rate structures, items and
rate structures. The price of the meter should reflect the cost of new water. The
price of water delivered at the meter, recognizing higher pumping costs to
Upcountry, so that the County does not lose money. If subsidies are required, let
them be transparent. A development fee to reflect the increase of assessed
property value from a meter. For example, Kula Ridge has offered $2 million for
water. This is equivalent to a 7K meter fee fee and a 10K meter development fee.
A fee for standard connection to water system. An exaction fee to replace the fire
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flow regulations where extensive upgrades are needed. It is not fair to require the
homeowner to pay the entire cost of a massive County system upgrade upfront.
There should be a cap with hold harmless policy. Parcels with adequate
infrastructure need not pay.
Finally, a question to Director Taylor, with H`poko as a backup source, when and
how many meter award letters will be mailed? I, I make this through the Chair
obviously. Thank you very much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Pohle. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you. Next testifier will be Carol Reimann and she’s with the Maui Hotel
Lodging Association.
She’s the Executive Director followed by
Lucienne de Naie.
MS. REIMANN: Good morning, Chairman Victorino, Members of the Water Resources
Committee. My name is Carol Reimann and I represent the Maui Hotel &
Lodging Association.
Our membership is comprised of approximately
40 properties that are hotel, time share, and resort condominiums, and 90 various
businesses. Collectively, we employ over 10,000 Maui County residents.
MHLA would like to commend Chairman Victorino for his proposed amendments
relating to water availability. For the visitor industry, this. . .that is the economic
engine and the largest employer in Maui County, we take this issue very seriously
as water is essential for businesses to thrive and necessary for residents to live. It
is also crucial to accommodate our growing community. We need water for our
children, so that they can continue to live in and enjoy our island paradise.
The current Water Availability Bill, which may have made sense at the time, has
been in place for five years with questionable success. While our economy
recovers from the global economic downfall that began in 2008, we seriously
need to affect changes that will help pave the way for jobs and housing for our
residents.
We support the proposed changes and the ultimate sunset of this bill that will help
our economy to move forward. We urge that you vote in favor of this proposal.
Thank you for the opportunity to testify.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Reimann. Questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you, Ms. Reimann. Next testifier is Lucienne de Naie and she’s
speaking on her behalf. And followed by Pam Daoust. I may be pronouncing
that wrong and I apologize.
MS. de NAIE: Good morning, Chair Victorino, and Committee members. My name is
Lucienne de Naie.
The Water Availability Bill, and I worked with
Councilmember Kane when he first started it, because I heard that California had
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a bill like this because they were running out of water in certain areas and they
needed to put some accountability in their system. And I, I worked with him and
his staff to look up that language and see if any of it could be adapted to Maui.
It’s not about slowing down growth. I, I think, we can all agree that there’s been
quite a bit of growth even since the bill has been passed. It’s the economy that’s
limited our growth, not the entitlement process or the availability of water per se.
But it is to manage a resource that is in dire straits.
Water is needed by everyone and water comes from our mountaintops and our
watersheds and our aquifers. So, the question is do we pretend that these are just
unlimited sources? Do we pretend that we actually know how much water we
have in East Maui, which is where all this water is that people are referring to is in
aquifers from Haiku on out? We don’t know these things and we don’t know
about what the climate is going to be. So, the sensible thing would be to go
project by project and make sure we have water to support the projects that we’re
approving. It’s just common sense.
People talk about the County, the unintended consequence of this being that the
County has no new wells and private developers do. I have here a list of wells
from 2005 that the County put together. These are wells in Maui County.
There’s about 18 pages of these wells, about 600 wells. Of those wells, it
includes even test wells, not even source wells, but test wells and, you know,
wells that are for observation. Ninety of those wells are public wells. The other
500 and something are private wells. They were all drilled well before this bill.
The Dowling Well was drilled before this bill. The Maui Lani Wells were drilled
before this, this bill. The original Waiehu Wells were drilled before this bill. The
reason that private wells are drilled, and many of them then ceded to the County,
is because the County doesn’t have land and private landowners do have land.
And the County is doing the best it can with the resources they have, but they are
faced with this difficulty.
You know, I, I just want to give one success story of the “Show Me the Water
Bill”. And that is when the Grand Wailea Hotel came up to add the 3 to
4 hundred rooms they found because they were forced to show that there was
water for this, and the Iao Aquifer had limitations, they found water savings
within their project design for hundreds of thousands of gallons of water--over
200,000 gallons of water. Now to put that in perspective, we have wells in West
Maui, public wells, that their total output is 200,000 gallons. So, if we want to
take incentives away, if we want to just make this the free-for-all that it was
before with no accountability, then fine, go ahead, pass these amendments.
You know, I remember when I was a, a candidate that if you wanted to get in the
traction with the, you know, Contractor’s Association or Chamber of Commerce,
or the Realtors Association, you had to say you really wanted to change this bill,
that you, you felt it was, you know, scary and needed to be changed. And that’s
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unfortunate because when you look at the language here where you change the
“shalls” to “may”, it’s like the Director doesn’t have to look at the cumulative
impact on existing users who are Chamber members, who are contractors, who
have a home and a water supply. And I just think that this is unfortunate. You’re
shortchanging some of the people that think that they’re supporting this. This is
not the direction to go. We need accountability. The public expects
accountability and I don’t think this bill has been a failure. We have new wells
that have gone on line, that have been developed by the private sector, and turned
over to the County since the bill began, such as the Maui Lani Wells. It’s like
there is an incentive for Kula Ridge to buy water because this bill exists.
Otherwise, there’s not an incentive. They’ll wait around until the County -CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. de Naie?
MS. de NAIE: --gets some water.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Are, are you done?
MS. de NAIE: I am. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, my dear.
MS. de NAIE: This bill serves a purpose. Keep it as it is. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Questions for the testifier? Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Thank you, Ms. de Naie, for being here.
You mentioned that you were helping the office at the time that was looking to
create this. At the time, was there ever talk about a water allocation bill and a
water conservation bill too? And has that been created?
MS. de NAIE: Well that came later. Chair Kane worked on this bill and he was
interested in a conservation bill but, you know, this bill took up some of his time
then he was running for Mayor too.
So, he, he got a little busy.
Councilmember Anderson introduced a, a very robust conservation bill modeled
after ones in dry areas of the mainland, Arizona, California. It was shot down
royally. Our hotels could not possibly even consider, you know, watering during
certain hours. It just was out of the question that they could live within this water
budget. So, you know, we do what we can do. But the Grand Wailea example
shows you that even just having the water accountability bill, these folks went in
and looked where they could save water. And they were, I think, sincere and
successful about it. So, let’s remove the incentives. That’s a great idea.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thanks, Ms. de Naie.
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MS. de NAIE: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions? Oh, yes, Ms., Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Good morning, Lucienne.
MS. de NAIE: Good morning, Joe.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Just a fast follow-up on a question. Maui Lani Wells,
you said that the County already owned them?
MS. de NAIE: They, they are dedicated to the County. Yes, there’s several wells that
Maui Lani. . .Maui Lani drilled several wells before this bill was ever passed.
And then they drilled three wells in the last, I don’t know, six or seven years.
And at least two of those wells are part of the County’s system now if you look at
your pumpage reports, you’ll see pumpage reports for the Maui Lani Wells that
have been dedicated to the County.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. That’s something I’ll follow up on.
MS. de NAIE: Yeah. Also Shaft 33, which is your primary water source in Central Maui
is privately owned and the County is trying to, you know -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, we’ve done some work -MS. de NAIE: --negotiate for that.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --in regards to trying to relieve Shaft 33.
MS. de NAIE: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: But the Maui Lani one I’ll ask that question to our
Director here, because I’m of the understanding that, you know, we, we, we’re not
receiving any of those. . .of those waters yet. So, I’ll ask that question.
MS. de NAIE: It’s on your reports. That’s all I know. Mr. Taylor would know more.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
MS. de NAIE: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Next testifier is Pam Daoust -MS. DAOUST: Daoust.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: --I may be pronouncing it. . .I may be pronouncing that one pretty
bad but I apologize--from the Maalaea Community Association followed by
Judy Levy.
MS. DAOUST: Good morning, my name is Pam Daoust and I’m representing the
Maalaea Community Association. When this first came up we took a look at it
and we discovered we really didn’t have enough information to make an informed
recommendation on it and to really give you our insights. We had so many
questions, so many concerns, and an awful lot of skepticism. We really felt that,
that the bottom line for us as a community group is, is there enough water for
everybody who wants it? Is the quantity and the quality both going to be what we
all have come to expect and to hope for? And I have to admit that I, myself, have
had a personal experience in the past that I wanted to share with you that really
has increased my skepticism and made me a little bit of a rabble rouser on certain
issues because of that personal experience. And I thought it’s very relevant and I
wanted to share it with you.
Many years ago, my family and I, my husband, my children--we had seven
children. We lived on a farm in a rural area. It was a long time ago. And we had
a lot of developments springing up around us. And we all relied on our wells and
our septic tanks and so on because we did not have County facilities out that
direction. And we had a developer who came to our area and told us he wanted to
put in a, a nice big golf course with homes around it. We had small farms and
truck farms and county estates or country estates and that sort of thing. And this
developer told us at a meeting that this project was going to be wonderful for us.
It was going to be good for the economy. It was going to fuel jobs. It was going
to do all these wonderful things. We all thought it might be kind of nice to be
able to play golf out there, those of us who were golf players, and so on. And the
county officials who were there, the county commissioners told us it would have
no impact on us. No problems with water, nothing.
Well a long story short that project went in and they began watering day and night
to get those greens looking really good. And one morning I turned on the tap and
there was no water. And I had a little note from my husband there and it said, call
the well driller, find out what happened to this water. Why do we not have water?
Well the first thing I did was call my neighbors, because I had a barn full of
horses and animals and kids trying to get ready for school and I had no water and
I wanted to borrow water. Well I found out they didn’t have any water either.
And there we all were with no water. It took me more than a week just to get the
well driller out, because he was inundated with calls and he had to go around and
try and meet all these needs of people who had no water who have been
accustomed to having good, sweet, clear water coming out of our faucets. And
suddenly we didn’t have it.
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He came out and he drilled and he had to go twice as deep to find a new water
source and it cost us thousands of dollars. And the well did not give us the water
that we had been accustomed to. It was full of sulfur. It was really pretty
crummy water. So, then we had to put in a treatment system. Now, if this all
isn’t relevant, I don’t know what is because we’re talking about the same kinds of
issues here. When we finally sold that farm, we took a loss on it because we
didn’t have good water anymore. And it took years for the County to get public
waterlines out to that area to supply water.
So, the same issues are facing you today. You’re looking at a lot of people who
want to use water, and when I hear developers, and God bless you all, I know you
are well-intended and that you don’t intend to have any bad or harmful impacts,
but I’m one who is very skeptical because I’ve lived through those kind of
conditions. And because I understand that you can only take so much water out
of a resource before you start to affect it. And I urge you, you need to know
before you approve developments where the water is going to come from. Is it
going to be there for those of us who already live here? Will the quality be the
same? Can you keep on taking it?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Are you about done?
MS. DAOUST: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: All right.
MS. DAOUST: I think that’s a story that I hope that you take all that into consideration.
Thank you so much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank
you, Ms. Daoust. Judy Levy. And Ms. Levy is the last testifier that has signed
up. I think there is a couple more people that are signing up right now. Okay.
MS. LEVY: Good morning, Chairman Victorino and Council members. This is my first
time appearing in front of this Council. I’m a private citizen. I’m a business
woman. This is just my third year here on Maui, but I came from Southern
California where we had water problems over many, many years. And I just want
to support that we continue the “Show Us the Water” Bill because, I believe, that
it’s making developers accountable to make sure that we know our water sources,
as the previous woman spoke. We really have to make sure that our private
citizens are protected, and I, I encourage us to be vigilant with our precious,
precious resources. I live up in Haiku where it rains almost every day so it seems
like there’s water availability. I’m not certain how it’s all being handled up there,
but I don’t think it’s right to be looking at farmers being taxed more, I saw in the
paper last week to, to penalize our beautiful, organic farmers that feed all of us
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and giving priority to a new development. So, thank you very much. I just
wanted you to know that the public is watching.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Levy. Any questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, now Dick Mayer has signed up to testify. Dick?
MR. MAYER: Good morning, Chair Victorino, Members.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Morning.
MR. MAYER: I had a handout that. . .I had a handout that I gave out. I hope it gets out
to you all. I’m very upset with this ordinance relating to Water Availability is the
title. It was written to take advantage of our Maui County residents and the
County government.
This bill should be properly renamed the Water
Unavailability bill because it will take away the certainty that water is available to
homeowners and businesses.
Some reasons why I am upset--let me give you the reasons. Number one, in the
definition section, changing the word “approved” to “accepted” gives no
assurance that anyone in the Departments of Health or Water Supply have
professionally “approved” the engineering report. It just means the document was
accepted, filed with them, and, and a receipt has been given out. What happens if
a subdivision then gets built and there is no water? Is the County going to be
liable? It seems intuitive that you would want to make sure that the water is
available before you allow a project to go forth.
Number two, what is the Director supposed to do? And this is in Section
15.12.05. Changing the word “shall” to “may” delegates to the Water Director
way too much arbitrary discretion to avoid looking at a number of important
issues, things like water quality, kuleana water rights, impacts on existing
residents, impacts on existing wells, et cetera.
The Water Director could play favorites and give one developer an easier time
than another. And don’t think just necessarily of this Water Director. This would
be in perpetuity perhaps. The word “may” could open up the County’s legal
liability to a discrimination lawsuit if someone gets a tougher scrutiny than
someone else.
The proposed ordinance even gives the Director the right to ignore the County’s
General Plan and Community Plans. That is not pono.
The protections to the County and its residents would be severally impacted if the
whole “Show Me the Water” law is allowed to expire after only two years, as
stated in the last section of the ordinance.
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Anyone voting in favor of this bill will be supporting bad planning, increasing the
County’s potential liability, creating uncertainty for existing homeowners who
will not be considered when new projects are being proposed, and exposing future
residents who may not even have water available for their homes because the
proposed project does not have the perfecting scrutiny that would normally be
coming.
Therefore, please reject this bad bill and do not even send it to the full Council. It
will just waste the Council’s precious time. I would also add that you have
adopted the Countywide Policy Plan. This is our General Plan. And in here it
says that the Water Director would not even have to look at the General Plan.
One of the, the first policy, under Water, in the General Plan says, ensure the
adequate supplies of water available prior to approval of subdivision or
construction documents. That’s the law and all other ordinances, all other things
should follow the General Plan. And that General Plan says ensure that adequate
supplies of water are available prior to approval of subdivision or construction
documents.
This ordinance that’s being proposed now to get rid of the “Show Me the Water”
Bill in, in two years and, and taking steps immediately to, to change things would
allow the, the, the Director at his own or her own discretion to ignore the
following items. And I’m just listing some of them. They’re not in the ordinance
there. They could ignore the adverse impacts on surrounding aquifers and stream
systems, including water quality, the discharge of water into springs and
nearshore. The Water Director could ignore the adverse impacts on Department
of Hawaiian Home Lands. The adverse. . .the Director could ignore the adverse
impacts on the water needs of residents currently being served and projected to be
served by the Department.
I’m hoping that the County will build, will drill the wells, that the County will
take its responsibility seriously to do this. One example right now, the County
has already got a contract out to drill a big well, a very large well above Waikapu
that will be supplying Central Maui. This is the type of action the County can
take. It doesn’t need the water availability or not the water availability to, to take
its action, but to get rid of this action to say the water shouldn’t be available prior
to a project being built is foolish.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Mayer, are you done?
MR. MAYER: I am done. Thank you very much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MR. MAYER: Thank you.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: The last testifier. . .oh, I keep saying last testifier and we get one
more. The last one I have in my hand at this time is Mr. John Wilson from the
Kula Community Association. He’s the Treasurer.
MR. WILSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman -CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning, Mr. Wilson.
MR. WILSON: --Committee of Water Resources. I’m here just to basically reiterate
what a couple of the other people have said. We, as a Community Association,
have established a position statement on water, which basically supports the, the
Water Department’s providing of water. We cannot make a decision on ourselves
right now because we do not have enough information about the intent of what the
Council’s trying to do with this bill. And I, I would support some of the previous
testimony that says we should have some explanation of what we’re trying to
accomplish with this and, I think, that should also include considerations of how
this is impacted by the General Plan that you’re currently reviewing and other
considerations.
So, we don’t really have a position to take at this time regarding this bill. Some
of our board members have said they have real concerns, and Dick was one of
them, on the word “shall” versus “may” or “may” versus “shall”. So that was
basically the only thing we really had some consensus on. But I would refer you
to our Kula Maui webpage, which has that position statement on it as far as water
use and, and availability for us and particularly Upcountry. That’s all I have this
morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you,
Mr. Wilson. Mr. Wilson was the last testifier to sign up. I’ll give anyone an
opportunity who has not signed up, if you so desire to come forward, I will allow
you to come forward. Seeing none, with no objections, I’d like to close public
testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.

. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. We’re at quarter of ten. . .quarter after ten. You know,
we’ve had almost an hour and 15 minutes of public testimony. Before we delve
into the bill why don’t we take a ten minute recess. Reconvene at 10:20. . .let’s
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say 10:30 and then we can really get into the meat of things. This Committee will
stand in recess till 10:30. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

ITEM NO. 8:

10:14 a.m.
10:30 a.m.

WATER AVAILABILITY (CC 11-306)

CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gavel). . . The meeting of the Water Resources Committee,
November 29, 2011, will come back to order. Thank you for that break and I
wanna thank all those who testified today. You bring a lot of manao to the table.
And like everything else, you know, it’s like an attempt. . .by myself and the
Committee to look at things and some people say things haven’t changed. Well, I
disagree with them. I will tell you that there’s many things that have changed in
this community, many things that have changed in this community, and I can look
you in the eye and tell you that. I’ve been here and I’ve walked this community
and I listened from many young people who need opportunities. They wanna stay
here, raise their families and this is my attempt to work on that and other issues.
So, I can say with no question in my mind for those who are out there thinking
that it’s just from one part of this community; this comes from many segments of
our community. We all work together and we all live here and I wanna make sure
I give those people, your children and my children, the opportunity to raise their
children and live here in this County. Anyhow with that being said, I will give the
Department an opportunity to speak to the bill. I’ll start with the Director,
Mr. Taylor. You got more microphones going all over place then you can count.
MR. TAYLOR: Thank, thank you, Mr. Chair. Everyone’s left me here so, I guess, I’ll,
I’ll respond. There was a lot of commentary today from the public on both sides.
I think a lot of the issues were, were discussed. I’m going to try to wrap, wrap
some of this together because, I think, there is a method we can proceed to kind of
find a solution.
First, I want to start with Member Baisa’s Committee, the General Plan
Committee, and the Maui Island Plan, and specifically the directed growth
strategy. At some point when you folks are finished with it, the directed growth
strategy should give some clear direction for things like, as an example, I’ll just
make up some numbers. South Maui is going to grow at 1 percent a year for
20 years with three-quarters of that development mauka and the other quarter
percent of that happening in infill. Again, I’m just making up numbers. It needs
to say something like that. Central Maui maybe it says there’s going to be
2 percent growth where the first ten years, 90 percent of that is infill, and then
there’ll be some new development on either Waikapu side or Waihee side, or, or
something like that. You know, again, whatever the details are, that language is
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supposed to be in the directed growth strategy with some rates of growth, with
where the priorities for growth are. Okay, once we know where that is, there is
some best way to provide water for that level of growth. If that’s a little growth
it’s easier. If it’s a lot of growth it’s harder.
Okay, next let’s move to Budget. Now in this Committee over the past six
months we’ve given you a lot of sort of graphs of projections about how much
things are going to cost. We’ve shown you that just keeping the system operating
is going to cost about $20 million a year in capital improvement, which is going
to take about an 8 percent a year rate increase, you know, for in perpetuity, at
least the next ten years or so to fund. And just as a side note, if you folks didn’t
see yesterday, the Honolulu Board of Water Supply approved a 70 percent rate
increase over five years for exactly this problem.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor, I will even show it’s on the front page of the
Star Bulletin [sic] and each year for the next seven, six years, were raising by
70 percent their rates -MR. TAYLOR: Right.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --to raise over $200 million. Thank you, Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: So, so same, same kind of issue. So and we’ve showed that in order to
do, just to keep things operating, and I’m going to put these two things together in
a minute. In order to keep things operating, we need say 20, 25 million a year in
CIP, just to keep things operating. Okay, so when we look at this rate of growth
and we’ve also shown you that with, with our different source options maybe we
need another $10 million a year in CIP to deal with new development. So, when
you wrap this together, if, if the growth projections or the growth desires in the
Maui Island Plan exceed our ability financially to fund, then it seems that the
County policy is going to have to be that we can’t afford to fund water for growth.
We’re going to focus on water for existing users and we might want to save
whatever infrastructure we have for infill, in which case a bill like the one in front
of you would probably be a natural extension of that policy. Save what we have
for, you know, infill and the little guys and let the big guys be on their own.
If on the other hand, the Council decides that the best way to deal with this
growth is for the County to front the money, the County to float more bonds, get
in front of this development, build source, build transmission, build storage, and
then set up impact fees to get the money back, then we would get ahead of it. We
wouldn’t need a bill like this, but what we would need is a more aggressive
capital program to get ahead of the growth needs. Now that’s exactly, and you’ve
heard me talk about this before, that’s how the South Maui Wastewater problem
was solved back in the early ‘90’s when we were out of treatment capacity and
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transmission capacity. The County floated bonds, fronted all of that construction,
set up impact fees to get it back as people come in.
So, I think, as far as our Department’s view on this bill, it really comes back to
what is the Council’s policy view on how to deal with growth. Are we going to
grow very quickly or very slowly? In what areas? And do you want the
Department, through an aggressive CIP program, to get ahead of infrastructure?
Or are you going to say, look we just can’t afford it, and we need the private
developers to do that, and we’re going to concentrate on the little guys, in which
case we need a bill like this? So, I think, it really comes down to, as some of the
testifiers have, have mentioned, what is the intention? And from a bigger picture,
what is your, your policy about how you want to deal with growth and with
funding the infrastructure for growth? And once those questions are answered, it
will be really obviously whether this bill is needed, whether it’s not needed, or
whether there should a series of bills like this, you know, “Show Me the Water”,
“Show Me the Park”, “Show Me the Sewer”, “Show Me the Police”, et cetera.
And, and that all is going to come out of this, this combination of the growth
projections tied to our ability to front the money.
So, I think, that’s where this discussion needs to go, and once we have some
answers in that realm, this will become obvious how we want to proceed. So, I, I
can answer any specific questions, but I, I think, if we take that approach we’ll
find where we can come together rather than what divides us.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Taylor. Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. I, I guess, you going down the line, right?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Probably. Be the easiest way.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Taylor, thank you for that opening comments,
because I come from an environment many years ago thinking about the same
way, how do we handle growth? You know, we put in infrastructure way, way
ahead of time so that when growth comes to a certain area, you know, we, we are
there, and that’s the reason why, you know, sometimes people talk about rate
increases. But we do have rate increases just to handle those growths.
Your comment about looking at the General Plan itself, the urban growth
boundaries, yeah, I, I think, I think, we need to identify those and then look at the
resources that is required to put in infrastructure for those areas. That’s my whole
take on this here, you know, taking a look at what we have on the board, looking
at the General Plan, which, I think, is an important document as we move
forward.
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One of the questions that I had, though, is in regards to the number of…and
probably you’re not the person to answer this, but how many plans that we had
approved that haven’t been started as yet? And, I know, you know, we approve
plans with the intentions of water already. . .well it’s not reserved, but if we do
have the water at that time then we’ll provide the water to that particular
development. Would you know?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor?
MR. TAYLOR: I don’t know the number but even in order to answer that you’re going
to have to be more specific because there’s all these different levels of plans, if
you will. There is SMAs. There’s Change in Zonings. You know, then you get
down to subdivisions and then down to building permits and, and all these things.
So, if you’re looking at how much land is zoned and you want to use that, I’m
sure you’ll find that the total zoning far exceeds the ability of water, sewer,
power, roads, the post office, et cetera serve. So, if you go from that aspect, you
know, I’m sure that the total zoning on Maui far exceeds any infrastructure
ability. As you get tighter and tighter to, you know, SMAs approved, or
subdivisions approved, and then even building permits approved, you know,
you’re going to have tighter and tighter numbers. But I, I don’t know exactly. I
certainly don’t know the numbers and even answering that question, I think,
you’re going to have to be really specific about your very precise question even
to, to delve into getting an answer.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. I’ll, I’ll draft something out to provide
you, as well as, I think, Planning Department holds a, a big key in this here.
MR. TAYLOR: And, and with all due respect I, I think, the Planning Department is a
better place to get that information, because they’re the ones. . .between Planning
and DSA, they’re the ones either issuing the subdivision approvals or issuing the
zoning changes or SMAs. So, they are probably keeping a master list I would
think of the total that’s gone out. As we’re not the issuers of those permits, we
wouldn’t really be the ones that, that would have the totality on that number.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. And one quick question. . .another question,
Chairman. Maui Lani--what’s the status of Maui Lani? I understand that we’re
not using any of the waters that we had agreed upon.
MR. TAYLOR: The testifier was correct. We aren’t using that water. I believe we’re
operating that under an operational agreement where. . .though they haven’t been
given to us, we operate them. And so we’re, we’re, we’re operating them. We’re
using that water. We’re giving that water out and there’s a, a agreement to do so.
But I don’t think the actual wells have been and the sites have been actually given
to the County.
- 31 -

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
November 29, 2011

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, fine, thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Just and if I may ask, Mr. Taylor, a follow-up question in that
specific subject matter. Have. . .also they haven’t developed that storage tanks
that they were supposed to have developed for us. Mr. Taylor, is that correct?
MR. TAYLOR: Our, our staff, our staff is still working with them on, on locations and
types of tanks for that.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, okay, very good. Then that was, I know, Mr. Pontanilla, one
of the stumbling blocks is that development of storage capacity and the location.
So, I just wanted that clarified, even though the water is available, we not had the
finalization with storage and the location for those storage. . .that storage capacity.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Could I follow up on that? Do we have any financial
obligation to put up that tank, because I, I know money is tight for the developer?
MR. TAYLOR: I, I don’t know the details but our, our Deputy kind of signed me a little
bit. So, I, I think, the answer is we have some financial and he’s shaking his head
up and down yes. So, he’s been dealing with that. So, we have some, some small
amount of that apparently we’re, we’re responsible for.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Any target date?
MR. TAYLOR: I, I don’t know the date.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Taylor, one of the testifiers
mentioned that since, I believe it was, 2000 that somewhere between 400 or 600
wells have been drilled. Do you know where that. . .if that information is correct
or where it came from?
MR. TAYLOR: I’m not aware of that of, of where that information came from or
whether or not that’s exactly was her, her point. I, I don’t know if that many was
drilled since then. I wasn’t exactly clear on her point. But I’m, I’m not aware of
whether that’s true or not.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Do you know how many wells the County’s, the County
itself has been involved in, in drilling or planning to drill?
MR. TAYLOR: Probably in the neighborhood of, of half a dozen. Some of those have
been replacements that you’ve heard of in budget, things like replacing some of
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the Shaft 33 or wells to replace Shaft 33, some exploratory wells, you know,
depending on how you clarify how many wells we’ve been involved with.
There’s, there’s half a dozen or so that are in some process of being completed or
being worked on, something like that.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. And then with respect to responding to the
directed growth strategies in the Maui Island Plan, do you have greater flexibility
with or without this bill?
MR. TAYLOR: I’m not sure that having this bill or not changes that much from the
Department’s standpoint. If. . .I, I think, it has more to do with, with risk that
developers are taking by going beyond a certain point. If we feel that there’s not
enough water, that there is so much development going on in early stages, that
there isn’t going to be enough water to support all of it, and everyone’s spending
all this money on subdivision and doing all these kind of things. And at some
point they’re all going to come in for building permits and some large number are
going to be told hey, we just don’t have enough water. Then it does make sense
to stop them early. So, I, I don’t think this bill is really meant for us to have
flexibility. I think it’s really acknowledging the fact that if there isn’t enough
resource for everything, it’s best to either save it for some…from a policy
standpoint. You know, you’ve got small subdivisions, affordable housing, these
exemptions you’ve created, and/or letting everyone know that there isn’t enough
for everybody.
Now essentially from a policy standpoint, this bill has…it, it seems to me that
Council has taken a policy approach to say we’re going to help save what we have
for these, these groups that are exempted, and put the onus on the private sector to
develop more source. If that is the Council’s intention, you know, I. . .that seems
to be what it’s doing. If that isn’t the Council’s intention then it should probably
be revisited. But it doesn’t really seem that this bill was drafted to give us, as a
Department, flexibility or lack thereof.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Or how about responsibility?
MR. TAYLOR: I, I see that there’s some responsibility that I don’t think is appropriate.
I think that this responsibility for us reviewing Department Health approved plans
is not appropriate. In the big picture of water in the State, you’ve got the State
Commission on Water Resource Management, who looks at the hydrogeological
issues, you know, how much can you pump from a well. Then you’ve got the
State Department of Health that’s looking at Safe Drinking Water Act. Is it, is it
safe to drink? We’re just a utility. We’re no different than Kaanapali Water
Company or any other utilities. So, although we’re a County agency, we really
don’t have any oversight over what private entities are doing. So, I do sort of
question this part of the bill putting this responsibility on us to sort of oversee
their work. So, if CWRM is saying a well is okay, and the State Department of
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Health says the treatment system is okay, who are we really to say it’s not. You
know, they have better people on their staff who are hydrogeologists, who are
public health experts. So, I sort of do question why our Department is being
asked to sort of do quality control over these two State agencies that technically
do quality control on us. So, I think, that’s the one part that’s one bit of
responsibility that I, I don’t quite think is appropriate for our Department.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you so much. I will be very candid
with the Director and tell you that for me land use and water is the same thing.
Infrastructure is the delivery of the water to the consumer is how I view it,
especially when it comes to Lanai, no water, no development. My one question in
reading this bill, it seems, and correct me if I’m wrong, Mr. Director, is this only
as it impacts the Central and West Maui systems, because it’s highlighted a
couple time in exemptions portions? And so, it just talks about the Central and
West Maui water systems. So, is this a bill that only impacts a portion of the
island or is this a Countywide impacted legislation that impacts us Lanai as well
Mr. Mateo and Molokai?
MR. TAYLOR: I, I think I need to bump that question to Corporation Counsel.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Mr. Chair, Member Hokama, the reference to Central or West Maui water
systems was done through an amendment recently passed, I believe, within a year
or two years ago. The original bill did not have any reference to any of the
systems. Again, as a practical matter, this bill doesn’t really affect the Upcountry
area because we have the Upcountry water meter list. So, that’s a whole nother
ball game. But, again, by reference to the Central and West Maui water system
there is no priority list yet, as of yet. As an aside, you could, you could actually
include the Molokai system and the East Maui system, Hana, because we are still
issuing meters in those areas.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, and, I think, the testifiers that had spoke from
Kula and the Upcountry was, was very interested in the response to the question,
Mr. Kushi, so thank you. You know, when you talk about private water systems
that’s serving the public needs, such as Lanai or Kaanapali water system, whatnot,
the way the bill is proposed, how does the County guarantee a private system to
be, be able to produce or provide the water?
MR. TAYLOR: That’s one of the issues I’m very uncomfortable with because, again, we
are not in the regulatory framework over private water utilities. As we talked
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about when we went through the Lanai Water Use Development Plan, you know,
we had long discussions on this. You’ve got the State Water Commission that’s
in charge of. . . it’s really the, the, the, the protector of the public trust of water.
You got the State Department of Health Safe Drinking Water Branch, which
oversees all users who, who, all utilities who provide service to more than
25 customers, who are making sure the water is safe. Then you’ve got the Public
Utilities Commission and the Consumer Advocate who make sure that rates and
fees for these nonmunicipal entities are, are kept fair.
The County Department of Water Supply is really even in the hierarchical
structure with these private utilities. Although people tend to look at us and some
of the testifiers see us as, you know, we’re the County, we’re the Water
Department. We’re really just a water utility serving 35,000 customers. We’re
not any better or worse or different then these private water utilities who serve,
you know, less people. We’re just a water utility. We have no regulatory
authority.
So, it’s odd when people or, or bills sort of expect us to take a regulatory
approach over other water utilities, where my understanding is we, we really don’t
have any authority to do such. And so, if Department of Health and State Water
Commission approve a well and approve some treatment process, we can
certainly comment on it as sort of uninvolved experts if you will. But I, I don’t
see that what we say really matters to the Department of Health or to CWRM.
Again, they have their own experts who are really experts in that. So, that
responsibility I think, there needs to be some discussion of if we are looking at
changing the bill, is there some reason to ask the Department to take on a
nonutility role, to take on a regulatory role where we are sort of overseeing other
utilities and what they’re doing? Because there are already government entities in
the State whose sole purpose is to that. So, I do question why anyone is expecting
us to do that or wants us to do that when that’s not our specialty and, and that isn’t
really our regulatory authority.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And my follow-up question is, you know, I, I’ve. . .I
may be incorrect, so you can correct me if I’m misreading it, but I couldn’t find
an enforcement component in the legislation. And is that because we don’t
regulatory jurisdiction? Then if there is enforcement, a component to this
ordinance, can you tell me where it is, please?
MR. TAYLOR: My, my understanding of the enforcement component is essentially that
Public Works, Development Services Administration won’t approve a subdivision
without the Director’s letter. So, unless the Director of Department of Water
Supply says this is all okay, basically DSA won’t issue the subdivision approval.
So, I think, the. . .it, it’s not as much a regulatory process but an approval process,
and without that you really can’t get your subdivision.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Does these proposals comport to the State Water
Functional Plan in your opinion, Mr. Director?
MR. TAYLOR: You know, I certainly read that. I haven’t really looked at this line by
line to see that. But just from a general standpoint, I think, it’s cloudy. Again,
this, this ordinance seems to be giving our Department some expectation that
we’re doing something that is specifically tasked to either Department of Health
or, and/or the Commission on Water Resource Management. So, I don’t know
that it’s, you know, I can’t issue a legal opinion about whether or not it’s
consistent, but it seems cloudy and odd to me.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I just bring that up because, you know, for water it
goes through so many different levels from General Plan, then you go Community
Plans, we’ve got the water ordinances, we’ve got the Water Use Development
Plans, we’ve got independent water agreements. And so maybe before we make a
decision, we should really get a good broad picture of all of the impacts that deal
with this, this subject matter, Mr. Director. And, of course, for me, I’m concerned
because Lanai, we’re a private-public water system. It’s a public. . .private
company that provides waters for the whole island and I’m not comfortable the
way the bill is currently drafted. And so, I’m going to ask for your comments of
about how do we protect Molokai and Lanai since we know those islands. . .well
Molokai has a. . .have a system there. Okay, for me, I have none and I need to
make sure that I can address my community and say that, you know, the Council
is also aware of the unique Lanai situation, that the legislation has taken that into
account. And I’m not sure the way it is currently written does that.
MR. TAYLOR: I think my advice on that would be first, as a, as a body to answer this
question about do you want the Department of Water Supply to have any
involvement whatsoever in non-County water systems? And if the answer is yes,
you need to define very specifically what you want our role to be with the existing
regulatory framework. If you want the Department of Water Supply to basically
sort of act as an independent agent and, and, and review all applications that have
to do with the private water and give the Council direct reports, you need to tell us
that. You know, that’s not something we do. That’s not really one of our roles
but that’s something that you, you, you could want us as sort of expert, experts to
you. Right now, again, from my looking at the Charter…
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I don’t want to debate that because, you know, I
understand that. I just need to know from Mr. Kushi whether or not he believes
then we need statutory enabling legislation for the County to take on that kind of
regulatory role from the State.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: You mean, whether the County can…?
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Do it with it, through an ordinance? Or do we need
some type of statute passed at the Legislature to authorize the County to do what
already State, according to the Director, specific State agencies have been
directed to perform?
MR. KUSHI: If it’s a matter of--oh, what’s that word?--preemption, it may be a matter
of, issue of preemption. The State Department of Health, through HRS, is tasked
with reviewing and approving private water systems and it applies Statewide. If
the County does its own regulatory scheme for private water systems, there may
be an issue about preemption. Not only that, it’d be an issue basically interfering
with private property rights. And once you get into that then you may have to pay
for your regulations. Again, on the Director’s comments about the engineering
report, the ordinance basically, that section where it says “may” or “shall”, was
intended to have the Department comment to the Department of Health in its
review of an interagency review of the engineering report before it’s approved.
So, it’s like a preface to the Department. . .assisting the Department of Health in
its interagency review. Once they get the comments then the Department of
Health makes the decision. With respect to Lanai--Mr. Chair, if I may? -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, go ahead.
MR. KUSHI: --there’s only one show in town and I would imagine when somebody does
a subdivision on Lanai, it would then. . .Department would then look at the, the
engineering report for Lanai Company’s water system and to confirm that they
can serve the added units through the engineering report. If the engineering report
needs to be updated, so be it. If it’s short, short of supply then my advice would
be don’t, don’t approve the subdivision. That’s how you would control that type
of water system. Likewise for Kaanapali if it’s going to be served by Kaanapali,
et cetera.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Chairman, thank you for this opportunity at
this time.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, you’re welcome. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Director Taylor, for
being here. And, you know, the testimony in regards to the General Plan, which
we’re currently updating, for me, this whole thing seems a little premature
especially while we’re going through that. But, you know, and that’s a law.
There’s a whole list that the whole debate here about the “shall” and “may” is a
big concern for me. There’s many, many items on here that are actually, need to
be looked at. And it’s not whether you think it is, should or shouldn’t. You
know, there’s. . .it’s mandated. It has to be. So, also, you know, your comment
about you’re not the expert of Department of Health and what have you. For me,
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that’s not the issue. For me, it is that it will be looked at and if they’re any types
of concerns or negative comments that need to be taken into consideration in
making a decision then that needs to be addressed. It’s not whether you saw it
and “accepted” it on a piece of paper and done. You know, it needs to be sort of
taken in and not just simply, you know, checked off your list that you actually
received the, the piece of paper. So that’s where, you know, my concerns lie.
And also, you know, with the. . .how does this relate to, this proposed bill impact
the effectiveness of the Water Use and Development Plans, all of which have not
been adopted, you know, as of today. So, I’m just curious what your comment is
on this in relation to the, you know, Water Use and Development Plans?
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, and, and, and at some point there really needs to be
consistency between the Water Use Development Plan, the General Plan, the
Policy Plan, the Maui Island Plan, and any ordinances. Otherwise, you know,
we’re going to have a problem. So, right now I don’t find this inconsistent with
anything that’s happening right now. But, again, the question is, is it consistent
with your policy direction about do you want the Department to lead the way, to
build the infrastructure before it’s necessary? We’ll front the money and we’ll
collect it back in impact fees. And so, when developers come saying, hey I’m
ready to build. We have tanks. We have source. We have pipes. We have
treatment plants, we’re all ready. It really comes down to, do you want us to take
that role with a more aggressive capital improvement program? Or do you want
to say we just can’t afford to do that and therefore we want a policy to basically
save the limited infrastructure we have for, for whichever sort of demographics
you, you, you see fit and let the private sector deal with everything else? So, I
don’t. . .because I, I, I don’t see any statements the Council’s made in any existing
policy documents about this I don’t see how it’s inconsistent.
But, I think, it’s silent about what is the County policy about fronting
infrastructure for water? I mean, I’ve read every word of all of these documents
and it doesn’t really give us any direction about whether or not we’re supposed to
be ahead of everything and we’re supposed to charge for that. We’re supposed to
float bonds. It doesn’t really say that. It, it sort of is silent on what exactly is the
implementing financial measure and who is really responsible to take the lead.
And, I think, frankly that’s the core of the frustration is the silence on how are we
going to pay for this? Who’s fronting the money? Who’s taking the risk? The
smaller folks are thinking the County should do that. The people who, you know,
maybe don’t want to see development happening quickly, don’t want the County
to do it. And so, I, I think, that is really the core issue and until we get to that and
unravel it, we’re going to keep sort of biting around the edges of this issue. And
that’s sort of where I see this bill is it could be an important part of the overall
policy implementation. But first we have to figure out what is the policy we want
and then how to implement it. I mean, that’s my two cents on, on why we keep
having this same debate. We have to have quite a little different debate about
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what is the County’s role? What is the Department’s role? How we’re going to
pay for it? And all of the rest of the stuff after that will just fall into place.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. You know, my intent is to show
availability. And, you know, all the infrastructure, all the money in the world, we
can pipe this island till, you know, all the way across this State but if there’s no
source below. I mean, there’s still very disturbing figures that are coming down.
I mean, you heard testimony, USGS has reports, I mean, on and on. It goes to
salinity, the lack of rainfall, I mean, everything is on a downturn. So, you know,
you know, where is the availability down from the main source? I mean, that one
testifier mentioned, you know, 8.7 million gallons illegally being taken. You
know, I mean, how. . .if that’s how we’re, we’re currently serving our current
residents, what’s to say it’s going to happen later? Pam Daoust’s story from
where she lived. You know, it just, for me, at this point it’s so premature for us to
even start saying to dilute this. It just boggles my mind at this point. So, you
know, I just, I think, it needs to be proven and my, my question to you right now
to, to make this a little more palatable to move forward is what sources have we,
the County, brought on line? I mean physically what water. . .how much more
water source do we have right now since this bill was implemented years ago?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor?
MR. TAYLOR: I don’t believe any new sources are on line since this bill was passed.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well my point exactly. So, it’s just, again, another
disturbing fact right there that you just stated, you know. So, it’s, it’s just
I. . .what are we. . .I know you have an exploratory well, I believe, is going to
start happening in, in Mahinahina. Is that coming up?
MR. TAYLOR: There, there are a number of exploratory wells. I, I think to get to the
core of your question, I think, even if we needed say 20 percent more water then
we’re using now, 40 percent more water then we’re using now. Between
conservation, reuse, desalination, and new sources, that water is certainly
available on our land mass. I don’t think anyone is going to disagree that, that
water isn’t somewhere on this island that we live on. So, from, from your core
question, is there hydrogeologically water in the ground to support that? Of
course, there is. The question really comes down to how far we do we have to
go? How much it’s going to cost? And how are we going to pay for it?
So, we’re really, from an island standpoint, not out of water. And, I think,
everybody really acknowledges that. We may have to go much further and it may
be much more expensive than we’re used to paying. And so again, the questions
come down to, to reliability and the fiscal issues, not is there somewhere on this
island enough water for this. And, I think, that’s why the focus really needs to be
on how we’re going to pay? Who’s going to pay? And what those limits are,
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because that’s ultimately going to decide whether these sources are, are
implementable and developable.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well, anyways, that’s yet to be seen. And I’m just
curious about your comments in the whole “shall” and “may” issue here with the
bill.
MR. TAYLOR: I certainly can understand both sides. I think when you have a, a long
list of things, not all of them are always applicable to each situation. And so a lot
of times, you know, we’ll like the word “may” because it says okay if this isn’t, if
this one isn’t applicable in my situation, I don’t have to look at it, where it creates
a dilemma where it says “shall” and this one doesn’t apply to our situation. So,
there’s always some discretion when you have a list of sort of categories of things
you look at. I think we tend to, to, to want to you say, you know, we “shall” look
at each one but we “may” take each one into account. And, and that’s kind of my
loose language. I don’t know what the lawyers are going to say, but, but, I think,
the intention of it is to say look, we understand these are all the issues. We’re
going to look at which ones are applicable, but if we choose not to look at one
because we say it’s just not applicable then that shouldn’t be a reason to say we
didn’t do our job.
So, I think, we have that concern when it says “shall” and people throw it back at
us saying hey, you know, you didn’t look at this. So, I can see it both ways.
There’s a lot of items here and to say that you “shall” sort of do a full
investigation of each one, you know, that may be a little overkill. Where again, I
certainly understand the, the “may” giving some discretion. I don’t know how to
do this without some discretion. And again, these would just be comments, as
Mr. Kushi said, to the Department of Health. This wouldn’t be something that
our Department is approving or denying. It’s just saying that we’re going to be a
commenting agency to the Department of Health, which is the approvalee, which
is the approving agency. Again, my comments of. . .I sort of question why, I
mean, they’re our regulatory agency. So, to have a County ordinance saying we
are going to sort of comment on what they’re doing is a little odd when they’re
usually the ones that tell us how to do our job. So, we can do it.. The “shall” and
the ”may” are kind of wrapped in there. But, I think, a looser language is really
just as good as a stronger language, ’cause, again, it’s just comments to the, to the
authoritative agency.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well I kind of beg to differ. A lot of these things are
actually things…you know, is there any cumulative adverse impacts? And, you
know, what are the water levels, water quality?
MR. TAYLOR: Again.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You know, and, again.
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MR. TAYLOR: That’s their job. They, they will look at that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But I wanted maybe to ask Mr. Kushi, Chair? If
there’s a follow-up I can ask Mr. Kushi?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, you may.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Mr. Kushi, if you have the list in regards to many of
these which are actually laws in it, in itself for us, the County, to follow. You
know, the Commissions, Water Resource Protection Plan, B, D, General Plan,
Relevant Community Plans, F, about Hawaiian Home Lands, I, Traditional
Customary Native Rights, K, Full Compliance with State Water Code, County
Water Reporting Laws. I mean, you know, if the Department overlooks any of
these, are we, you know, set up for a lawsuit or any type of repercussions -CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --on, in a legal bath?
MR. KUSHI: Again, when, when the ordinance was enacted, the sponsor of the bill
provided this laundry list. I mean, some of these items are, are, are plans that are,
you know, approved by the Commission or the County, the General Plan,
Community Plans. Others are, are basically studies. But, I think, the list was
intended to be comprehensive in that the author of the bill, at that time, and, and
the Director, at that time, agreed to consider all of these items. Some of
them. . .some of the items are, you know, established plans. I mean, the
Commission does have a Water Resources Protection Plan. We have a General
Plan and a Community Plan. The other ones may be subject…subjective. But,
again, if your question is if the County does not comment to the Department of
Health and maybe miss one or two, do we have any liability? I would say no
because the ultimate authority is the Department of Health in approving this
engineering report.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Kushi. You know, just looking at L
and items 1, 2, and 3 all relating to the, you know, surface water and the
sustainable yields, instream flow standards and what have you, I mean, that has
created lawsuits. I mean, so, hopefully we don’t be, you know, we’re not at the
table dealing with all of these types of issues. So, you know, for me, I think, these
are extremely important to be looking at and I hope that it’s, will be taken into
consideration and, and thoroughly vetted, and, and, you know, commented on and
taken all information that’s needed to make the correct decisions, so.
MR. KUSHI: Mr. Chair?
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, go ahead, Mr. Kushi.
MR. KUSHI: As far Item L, 1, 2, and 3, these are basically standards established by the
State Water Commission. . .Commission on Water Resources. They have
standards about sustainable yields for each of the aquifers. Recently, they’ve tried
to establish instream flow standards, interims, instream flow standards, and if
you’re going to take it from a stream, you need a permit. So, those kind of things
are basically regulatory. And if the Department doesn’t know it, I’m sure the
Commission on Water Resources would know it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Are you done, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I, I can ask more questions?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well how many more questions do you want to ask?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I’ll do -CHAIR VICTORINO: Because there’s others that are waiting.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --I’ll do one more and then we can move on.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I’ll give you one more.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And in regards to the “accepted”
and “approved” also issue that we’ve been hearing this morning. What exactly is
your, Director, your definition of that “accepting” versus the “approval”?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor?
MR. TAYLOR: In, in plain language--we talked about this in the Department--we see
the words as the same. But, again, I’m going to bump that to Corporation
Counsel because if, if “accepted” means somebody just said look it’s complete,
we haven’t read it, and “approved” means, okay, we finished our review, it’s
okay. If that’s really what it means then, you know, “approved” is the appropriate
term. In plain language, I mean, they seem the same to me. But, again, I going to
have to ask Corporation Counsel about if there is any, you know, if he has any
feelings on the, the precise meaning of those words.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi, would you like to comment on that?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Chair. I’m, I’m referring to this document given by Staff this
morning. It’s dated 2007. It’s entitled, Hawaii State Department of Health Safe
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and Water Drinking Branch Guidelines for Preparation of Engineering Reports for
Drinking Water, for New Drinking Water Sources for Regulated Public Water
Systems, long document. And, again, it does reference the requirements for an
engineering report. It does reference the review process and it does state, maybe
not expressly but impliedly, that one needs to prepare an engineering report and it
has to be “approved” by the Department of Health. Now once that report is
approved then the Director can “accept” and “approve” the report by the
Department of Health. So, you may, may be playing with semantics as
Mr. Pellegrino says. But, but, again, the Water Department does not “approve” or
“accept” an engineering report. It comments on it before it’s “approved” or
“accepted” by the Department of Health. Once that’s done then they need to
show it. . .the Department needs to review it to determine there’s a long-term
reliable source of water and then let the subdivision go through.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I guess, there’s kind of a question and, you know,
about “accepted” so an applicant submits the report to DOH and then receives a
receipt. Hey, it’s been accepted. But it doesn’t technically say “approved”. You
know, I would be very happy to get something accepted that was approved, that’s
officially approved. So not just simply it was “accepted”. So, I think, again,
that’s just as you said semantics.
MR. TAYLOR: I can see from a practical matter we. . .I remember we had one of these
come through a couple of months ago and what we looked at is Department of
Health. . .we look for a Department of Health approval and we look for an
engineering stamp on it. And we said, okay, Department of Health, they
approved it. So, so, we thought that’s good enough for us. So, whether or not
you leave the words as “accepted” or “approved”, I think, our actions within the
Department are going to be the same. We are going to wait until the Department
of Health says, you know, we “accept” this. You’re allowed to build it. You’re
allowed to operate it. It’s okay with us. Whatever word they want to use and
once we know that they’re okay with it, you know, we certainly “accept” their
word whether that is “approved” or “accepted”.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Taylor. Okay, thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. I think we’re all
getting a little worn here. But I’m going to refer to testimony by a couple of
testifiers. And, I think, it’s the basic question and it will help all of us as we try to
proceed here. And that is an explanation. . .a very brief explanation of the
purpose and intent of the bill. If someone can tell us that, I think, it will help.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mister?
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MR. TAYLOR: I was going to say I would refer that to the Chair. Our Department
didn’t draft this bill. I think it was drafted by, originally by, by former, by former
Council members. The update, again, didn’t come from our wishes. So, I think,
the overall intention of it really came from this body and not from the
Department. So, I, I don’t really know that we’re really the right ones to
comment on what is the intention of this bill. I think really the, the Members of
this body are, are basically the best. . .are in the best place to comment on, you
know, what is the intention of this bill?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: The main reason for this bill was to really to spur conversation, to
look for changes that need to be made, which, you know, right now there are
many areas that could be changed. Changing “accepted” from “approved” was
for the semantics that was mentioned in many of cases. You know, there were
many reasons why myself and others worked on this to look to see if this can
move forward and to have a more palatable. . .and to have this sunset in two years
because it is my belief that really this doesn’t do anything positive for the
community.
I believe that we really got to look at areas of like what we were talking about
earlier--the, the General Plan. Also, a conservation rate structured billing system
where we can do these things that need to be done, because we have a lot of
people that talk about it but don’t want to do it. We need to do things now and
that was my opportunity to bring forward and to see what was palatable by the
Committee and to see what was needed to be changed so that we could. You
know, there is the small guy being hurt by a lot it. The big guys don’t give a rip.
They can go develop water sources. Hell, they don’t need it. It’s the small guys
that get hurt, somebody who has an opportunity and they cannot develop because
they cannot spend the money to put a water system in, to put the necessary
improvements in. And so, this was the basis of my opportunity to make this
change and to put in what I considered really small changes but changes that
would make this more palatable to help the economy start moving forward, to
help the people here in Maui County, to get construction and other things on the
way because this has been inhibited for a lot of the small stuff.
We keep hearing about A&B and we keep hearing about the big land companies.
You and I know, all of us know, they got the money to develop what they need.
They can go and develop water sources. But what about the guys who can’t?
What about the little guys who can’t do anything right now and they’re stuck in
the mud? They can’t. Upcountry is not part of this equation but if we were to
develop sources Upcountry then Upcountry would be part of this whole picture
also, very quickly. So, it was my intention to spur the conversation, to look to see
what changes would be palatable, and see what we ended up with.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair. I think you definitely got what you
wanted, the conversation, it, it’s going. And there’s quite of bit, you know, I
think, that we need to talk about. Overall, I understand and have heard very
clearly, particularly when I attend the Chamber of Commerce bring the economist
every year. They always make the comment that one of the most serious things
we have here affecting our economy, is the “Show Me the Water” Bill. They also
talk about the affordable housing ordinance being a barrier and I hear this over
and over and over. So, I’m not surprised that it’s important we take a look at it.
But couple of things have come up today and one is how does the General Plan
interface with this bill? And, I think, it’s really important. You know, timing is
everything and it does seem like maybe we should finish the directed growth
boundaries and we hope to get going on that in January. And hopefully, we can
all cooperate to get it done as quickly as possible so that we would know where
this Council feels they want directed growth. Do we, do we support the current
boundaries that are in the draft plan or do we want to change them, which will
give the Department the direction as to where they need to put their priorities.
And, I think, that’s what I hear Mr. Taylor saying.
The other issue that, I think, is really important is the whole issue of how do we
pay for it. Mr. Taylor has introduced to this Committee a study. He’s also
worked with the folks that I represent Upcountry to get their questions, answers to
the questions about what they feel, but we still don’t. . .we haven’t created that
policy so we don’t know how we’re going to pay for water improvements
Upcountry. And, I think, that’s really important in. . .you know, I look at this
debate we’re having about the “shall” and the “may”, and the part that is really
important to me is letter M that states that the, the Director has to comment or be
aware of or whatever. The adverse impacts to the water needs of residents
currently on a County wait list for water meters. So, to me, that has to be a
“shall”. I’m sorry but, you know, the Upcountry people want to make sure that
whatever happens we’re paying attention to the effects on the people on the water
list. Maybe some of the other things could “mays” but for me that’s a “shall”.
And I don’t think it really matters ’cause when I read this very carefully, it says
the Director “shall” consider and the word consider, to me, gives us a lot of room.
It doesn’t say he has to follow it, he has to comply with it, but he just, just needs
to be aware of it, and consider it. Now, I’m not a lawyer but that’s how, you
know, I read it that there is still wiggle room in there if you say “shall” ’cause the
word is “consider”.
The other issue was the “approving” and the “accepting”. I kind of agree with the
person that see the difference between “approving” and “accepting”. And, I
think, we need to, to decide what is the proper term for you. Is it “accepting”
because you do not have a role in “approving” or you don’t have the authority to
“approve”? So, I think, we’re on the ground floor here of talking about a lot of
things.
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I have one more question I want to talk about that has never been brought up yet.
And that is in the language of this bill, on Page 3, it talks about the Director shall
provide, if we leave it the way it is, written verification of either a County water
meter or water meter reservation. Are we still taking reservations? I thought the
Department had stopped doing that.
MR. TAYLOR: We’re not currently taking reservations now.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, why do we have it in the proposed bill if you don’t do
it?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Madam. . .Ms. Baisa, the, the reason, this was the original
language. I did not change that one.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, you’re going to take it out?
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, I did not.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It’s underlined.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, well that’s why I wanted to take it out but that was a part
of the original language.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, you putting it back because it’s underlined to be
included?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well actually it’s supposed to be deleted not included.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well that’s my confusion is because I have. . .I’m under
the impression we don’t take reservations anymore ’cause that was a can of
worms.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Right, right, absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Although, although Upcountry we still do. Aren’t we still taking
for the water meter list, Mr. Taylor?
MR. TAYLOR: I don’t think that’s really considered a reservation.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It’s not a reservation.
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MR. TAYLOR: If I recall a reservation, you paid for your meter up front. You paid the
money. The Upcountry is getting on a list. No one is paying any money. So, I, I
don’t think it’s a reservation. I think it’s a waiting list.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So that confused me, Chair. So, my, my position at this
point is this is just a ground floor meeting. But, I think, this needs more work.
Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, absolutely. And this was not intended to come out today.
And, again, I spurred the conversation because this community sits down and I
hear a lot of complaints like most of you. Right, Ms. Baisa? You hear the
complaints. Well now is the time to let’s talk about and making the changes. So,
that’s why I wanted to spur the conversation.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No problem with conversation, Chair, as long as we
spend enough time to take out all the kinks. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And that’s my intent that this would have to be worked on and
there would be some things to change again. And Mr. Kushi has helped me draw
this corrected version up so that, that we have something to work with that’s more
applicable, yeah. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. Well, my fellow Council
members, we’ve covered everything except death and taxes, so. I’ll just say that I
do have a concern about that one part over there “shall” or “may”. “Shall” is just
to consider, as Ms. Baisa has said. I think everything should be considered. I
think it should be to where the Department looks at that and says okay. We. . .the
cumulative impacts, we’ve considered that, there are none in this area, instead of
just well I’ll look at what I feel like looking. I think everything should be looked
at. It, it’s not binding. It actually is some. . .a good tool saying that the
Department would have to look at all of these items. And if they felt that some of
the things were not pertinent to the application or whatever, they could simply say
so. And I don’t think that is something that should slow things down or impede
anything, and it actually, I think, is a good thing to help you get the product that
you want out.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Other than that, I, have never heard so many “what
ifs”, and “if we did”, or “if we didn’t do” that have come up today. And I will
leave it to the Chair and ask for your recommendation. Mahalo.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And, again, and I think, this has, again, spurred
conversation. It’s apparent that, that some areas that definitely need work and,
and I, I knew this was coming. Whenever I present something, I present the best
available and best, best to my ability ideas and thoughts, and, and, and what I’ve
shared with the community, and what the community has shared with me. And
so, now, there’s more work to be done and I’m thankful for that. I thank,
Mr. Taylor and the Administration, for their considerations and their ideas. And I
will also be asking to defer this matter to the next meeting, and we’ll work on
some of these all changes, and let’s, let’s make some improvements on it. Again,
it wasn’t a done deal. And if anybody thought it was a done deal then, you know,
you know, you don’t know me better than that.
I think at this point I’ve heard the various discussion, the various concerns. If you
have any others, I’d like you to forward it into the Committee, to myself, so that I
can get answers for you in this respect. I will look at what changes have been
asked to be made from “approved” to “accepted” or “accepted to “approved”, and
maybe, maybe what we need to do is to look at wording that is an applicable
engineering report or a “approved” report. I mean, there’s, there’s a lot of words
and, Mr. Kushi has, has some ideas so I’m going to be working with him on that
area. So, if you have any ideas, please forward it to the Committee Chair so that
we can continue to work on it. And that includes, you, the public, who sits there
with, you know, great anticipation on stuff like this. If there’s no objections, the
Chair would like to defer this item to our next meeting -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --of December 18th.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah, go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Just a fast question -CHAIR VICTORINO: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --you know, we always talk about, you know, the big
guys, big land -CHAIR VICTORINO: Whenever our next meeting is. Okay, I am not sure.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --yeah, we always talk about big landowners, big
developers. What do you consider a small landowner, small developer?
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CHAIR VICTORINO: What I consider a small…or are you asking the Department or
me?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Either the Department or yourself. We know the large
developers, you know, have land to develop water, I guess. But the small guys
that rely on the County for their sources, you know, who are they?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor?
MR. TAYLOR: From our standpoint, I think, we just use that term generally. Obviously
somebody doing a one-lot subdivision or building an ohana is certainly small.
Somebody building 2,000 homes is certainly big and everybody else is maybe
somewhere in between.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So, the everyday type single-family ohana unit. . .I, I, to
me, you know, I, I, I don’t consider them as small. I consider them as like. . .if, if
you’re going to build a home, one house, that, you know, this doesn’t apply. But
I may be wrong.
MR. TAYLOR: Well although this doesn’t apply to one house, you know, my point is
that, that we use this word developer and people have in mind, you know, a guy
with a suitcase and, you know, a big board with a big project, but if you were just
doing one house, you are a developer. You’re using more resources than you
were using in the past and all the rules apply to you. So, I just think that, you
know, this, this word we use isn’t really being used very precisely. So anybody
who’s using more water than they were in the past is at some level a developer
and all of a sudden they start triggering certain rules. Maybe not this one which is
limited to, you know, a 10-lot subdivision or 20-lot subdivision, et cetera, but it’s
important to remember that anyone who wants to use more water than they used
yesterday somehow is triggering some of our rules.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So it’s everybody? Okay, thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: So with no objections. . .yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, just a follow-up ’cause Mr. Pontanilla brought
up the small guy, big guy issue, and I kind of took note ’cause you had
mentioned, you said the small guys get hurt and the, the big guys don’t give a rip.
So, I kind of wanted your comment on what you meant by that.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Someone who’s developing maybe 50 or less lots.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is the small guy?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, that's a small guy and they can't afford to go develop a
water source_ That is being my opinion. You know, if you want to get my. _ .but
there's no, no defmite demographic on that. But I use the number 50 as just off
the top of my head from what I've heard from guys who've been out there, have
talked to me, that they have lots they would like to develop but they cannot. So,
that's my, my take on that.
COUNC11MEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So, with no objections, I will defer this matter to our next
meeting of whenever our next meeting. What is it December. . .what is it?
December 14th?
MS. BOUTHILLIER: Thirteenth.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thirteenth. Okay, December 13 th , with no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And please forward your considerations to the Chair
and.. .so that we can, we can work on and recraft, and do some changes with the
bill to make it more feasibly equitable, yeah.
I wanna thank everybody. I wamia thank the, the Administration for being here.
Thank our Committee Staff. Thank you, Members_ Thank you, members of the
public, for being here and giving your Immo. This meeting of the Water
Resources Committee, November 29, 2011 is now adjourned. . . (gavel). .

ACTION: DEFER pending further.

ADJOURN: 11:33 a.m.
APPROVED:

EA4,P
1C-1MICHAEL P. VICTORINO, Chair
Water Resources Committee
Transcribed by: Deirey Fernandez
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